
9/13/04 

 

Helen, 

 

Haven't heard from Shirley. I don't know how long she 

planned to stay in Washington. I know she has stories 

about financial irregularities. 

 

I didn't hear about the small "th" story. What was the 

issue? 

 

I do have lots of projects to finish. I am sanding my 

deck and putting wood preservative on the deck and a 

fence. Seems like I'm running all the time to keep up. 

And I just volunteered to collect signatures for the 

drive to ban dove hunting. And I am doing a lot of 

house work now that Carol is back working at Haslett 

schools. 

 

This weekend we went up north again. We picked 28 

pounds of blueberries in Ludington on Saturday and on 

Sunday we took a 3-hour canoe trip on the Manistee 

River. It was beautiful. 

 

Steve 


